Friday, April 17, 2020
Hi friends,

Warm greetings from virtual Beacon Hill. The Legislature has been hard at work this week. I was proud to
participate in the first and second virtual public hearings ever to occur in Massachusetts, in my capacities as the
Vice Chair of the Joint Committee on Elder Affairs and a member of the Joint Committee on Children, Families
and Persons with Disabilities. I expect more of these virtual hearings to come in the near future, especially with
regard to election reform and my 2020 Vote By Mail Act. I've also been hard at work on efforts to support our first
responders and public safety personnel.

We got some big news today in access to our democracy and elections -- the Supreme Judicial Court issued a ruling
halving the signature requirements for all seats, pushing the deadline for signature submission back as far as it
could go, and requiring the Secretary of the Commonwealth to go digital. I've supported signature reductions all
along, and am glad to see this ruling.

As you likely know, we are in the coronavirus surge period. Everyone, please maintain extensive social distancing.
Wear facial coverings if you need to go out in public, including going to the grocery store. Wash your hands. Stay
hydrated. Get sleep. Get some exercise every day, preferably outside (if we're not in the middle of a massive wind
and rainstorm). Be vigilant. We will get to the other side of this, eventually. The more safeguards and protections
we maintain now, the quicker we'll get to recovery.

Thank you to those who have reached out to tell us that stimulus checks haven't arrived and unemployment claims
have gone unanswered and small business loans aren't coming through. This is how we know to work these
problems and push for solutions.

Yours in service,

Senator Becca Rausch



